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Three New Members To Be Inducted Saturday!
Three new members will be joining our ranks this Saturday. Be sure to be present to welcome them into the

ranks of Lionism.

Michele Taylor (sponsored by Beverly Nichols); Cindy Fisher (sponsored by PDG Frank Piepenbring); and
Matt Brown (sponsored by PDG Neal Nichols) were approved for membership last week by the Board of
Directors. More information about each of these new members will be published in the August Lions’ Roar.
Michele has already helped put up Flags (July 4) and Matt was our speaker on July 11.

Program Changes
The presentation of scholarship checks to Shawnee Mission high school students will be on August 8 rather

than July 25 as previously announced.

The program for Saturday, July 25 will include induction of the three new members named above. The
ceremony will be different from any that has been used at our club in the past. It contains special emphasis on
the role Lions Clubs play in blindness prevention and in sight restoration. You won’t want to miss it.

In addition, a video describing “Move to Grow,” the 2009-2010 theme of Lions Clubs International
president, Eberhart Wirfs (from Germany) will be shown.

The program for Saturday, August 8 will feature presentation of scholarship checks to three students as
noted above. In addition, Tommy Strausser, one of the students we sponsored to the Kansas Lions State Band
at the convention in Wichita last May, will speak about is experiences at the band camp and will play some flute
selections.

Our speaker on Saturday, August 22 will be Logan Heley, student at Shawnee Mission East High School,
reporting on his trip to the Congressional Youth Leadership Council in Washington, D. C. this summer.

The program for September 12 is a “work in progress.”

Remember, NO REGULAR MEETING on September 26. We will be working our usual booth at the Arts
and Crafts Festival at the Commons in downtown Overland Park.

Service Notes
Next “Flag Day” is Monday, September 7 (Labor Day). YOUR help is vital. Please

participate. Invite friends, neighbors, prospective members to come join in, too!

Candy Day to be held on August 15. Location and times will be announced in the August
Lions’ Roar.

The OPHLC Lions’ Roar for August . . .
. . . should be in your e-mail (or postal-service box) during the week of August 3-7.


